
From: Alex Grayson <AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, 24 March 2023 5:19 PM 
To: Nick White <nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>; Chambers - Asbury DP 
<Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP <Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au>; 
Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter 
<Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Reeves, Stephen <Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>; Vermeesch, 
Paul <Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au>; Penny Parker <PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Larissa 
Harrison <Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>; Ben Redford 
<Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Geoff Taylor <geoff.taylor@awu.org.au>; Cheri Taylor 
<cheri.taylor@awu.org.au>; mrobson@asu.asn.au; Philip Gardner <pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2020/99, AM2021/63 & AM2021/65: Work value case – Aged care industry 
 
Dear Associates, 
  
We confirm that the HSU has had discussions with the other parties regarding the further issues to be 
determined in Stage 3 of these proceedings. 
  
In relation to the proposal of the ANMF – our client is agreeable to a conference being listed for the 
purpose of the parties seeking directions from the Commission. However, the HSU respectfully 
requests that such a conference not be listed until after 31 March 2023 on the basis that my client and 
the Aged and Community Care Providers Association (ACCPA) are engaging in discussions and 
would benefit from a further week to endeavour to narrow the issues in dispute.  
  
We understand that this timing is consented to by the Australian Workers Union and not opposed by 
the Joint Employers.  
  
Unfortunately, our client is not in a position to express a view as to whether the proceedings should 
proceed in the tranches proposed below in the ANMF’s email (having been advised of the ANMF’s 
position for the first time today). We are, however, in the process of obtaining instructions regarding 
same and will engage in discussions with the other parties in an attempt to reach a consensus 
position on programming ahead of any listing of this matter. 
  
Regards 
Alex 
  
Alex Grayson 
Principal Lawyer 
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Maurice Blackburn acknowledges the traditional custodians of the lands on which we work, and pays respect to their Elders, 
past and present.  

We are a leading Australian law firm certified to the international ISO 9001:2015 quality standard. 
We are proudly carbon neutral and committed to a sustainable environment. Please provide requested documentation in 
electronic format and consider the environment before printing this email.  
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